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Finding What Is Of Value by Revd Richard
Imagine you are digging in your garden, maybe putting in a new

patio or a shed, and you come across something you suspect is of

immense value; maybe it is a jewel, or a box of rare coins. Can you

imagine what that would feel like? What would you do? 

 

What if one week you notice on the telly or in the paper that your

lottery numbers all match the jackpot numbers? You then look for

the ticket but can't find it, until finally you find it stuffed next to old

receipts you had set aside for shredding. What would all that feel

like?  

 

Jesus tells a series of parables about people finding items of value

that have been either lost or discovered for the first time. In each

story the protagonist does all they can to find or secure the thing

they value. We all invest our time and energy into the things we

value the most. Jesus phrases it as, 'Your heart is where your

treasure is.' Jesus is the fullness of God incarnated as fully human

so that you and I may be found. He is overjoyed to find us just

where and as we are because you and I are of great value to God. 



WORSHIPPING
TOGETHER 

8:30am BCP Holy
Communion

 10am Celtic Holy
Communion

10am Informal All
Together All Age
Worship

10am Holy Communion
for all

10am Harvest
Celebration

8:30am BCP Holy
Communion

 10am Celtic Holy
Communion

3pm Messy Church

10am Informal All
Together All Age
Worship

10am Holy Communion
for all

10am  Exploring our
Bible Readings for this
week 

10am Informal
Reflection on the
Values of the Kingdom
of God

Morning Prayer Every
Weekday Morning Online

at
stmichaelscherryburton.

org
 7:30am to 8:10am

 
Sunday 5th September

 

Sunday 12th September

 

Sunday 19th September

 

Sunday 26th September 

Sunday 3rd October

Sunday 10th October

Sunday 17th October

Sunday 24th October

Sunday 31st October

Cherry Makewells Craft Mornings
St Michael’s Centre, behind the Church

 
2nd Saturday in the Month, 

First Session - 11th September 10:00-12:30
We are a group of ladies (though men are also

welcome!) who get together to have a chat, a cuppa
and some cake. We also bring along our knitting,

crochet, sewing, drawing or any other craft that we
like to do, to justify spending an enjoyable morning

setting the world to rights. If you would like to join us
you would be very welcome -just come along.

 
If you would like any more information call or text Sue

on 0781696351

Sports Pavilion Update
We have nearly finished the Pavilion refurbishment.

Last year with the aid of grant money the exterior was
completed with new wall panels, new roof and new

windows.
 

This year with the help of additional grants we have
been able to update the internal structure. The

lounge/kitchen has had new ceilings with LED lights
and has been completely redecorated. A new ladies

changing room with a shower and toilet has been
installed and the two male changing rooms have been

upgraded with new sealed floors and new showers.
 

What’s left to do? In the next couple months new vinyl
flooring will be laid in the lounge, kitchen and corridor

which only leaves the corridor to be redecorated.
 

Now we have a sports pavilion fit for purpose, how
about the ladies getting together and forming a ladies

football or cricket team.



Parish Council Update  – Real Fibre Broadband for Cherry Burton
 

The Parish Council understands that there are currently no plans for BT to
install a fibre optics network to Cherry Burton in the foreseeable future. 

 
Currently, the only way in which residents are likely to be able to achieve

higher broadband speeds is through the KCOM fibre network “Project Gigabit”
scheme.

 
KCOM are developing a £100M expansion plan for Hull, East Riding and some

adjacent counties to upgrade houses to "Fibre to the Premises" (FTTP) by
March 2022, a big improvement on current Fibre to the Cabinet (FTTC) Light
Stream services. However, following recent communication with the Parish
Council, it is understood that KCOM’s real fibre broadband rollout in Cherry

Burton is now under review. 
 

Although some areas of the village have Light Stream a more complete
upgrade could come if more demand is stimulated. This applies equally to

outlying areas e.g. High Gardham, Malton Rd., York Rd. etc.
 

A pre-registration voucher scheme for communities is aimed at attracting this
infrastructure funding, but the whole village needs to achieve a 30% minimum
interest threshold (subject to Commercial review). To ensure the village does
not miss out on this opportunity, all interested users are asked to pre-register

here http://www.kcomhome.com/preregister

Our Village Church History (Part 2) – St Michael & all Angels
The opening ceremony for the new church was performed by the Archbishop on

24th October 1853.The money for the building of the church was mainly raised by
subscription from local land owners and it cost about £2000. The church consisted
of a nave, chancel, aisle, vestry, tower and a north porch, all in the Early Decorated

style. The tower houses 3 bells, (now electrically rung), and the church clock was
installed there around 1880. It cost £120 and is very unusual for a village church as

it has 4 faces. Apparently the local land owner wanted to be able to tell the time
from wherever he happened to be. The clock strikes on the hour and quarter hours.

The bottom of the tower, (at the west end of the church), originally had pews for
children. These were removed after a clock weight fell from above, injuring a

member of the congregation. It subsequently became the tower vestry and was
screened off in 1970. In 1898 the small vestry on the south of the church was

enlarged and the current organ subsequently installed there and dedicated by the
Bishop of Beverley in 1899. The lychgate at the entrance to the churchyard was

built in 1925, by Harry Hill of Etton.



The Bay Horse Pub has a

new landline number: 

01964 769242. 

Call for more information or

to make bookings

https://www.facebook.com

/thebayhorsecherryburton/

What's on in
Cherry Burton?

Things you won't
want to miss!

Cherry Tots will be

starting up again on 9th

September – we have a

new day – we will now

open on Thursday

morning at 9.15 and

finish at 11am in the St

Michael’s Centre (behind

the Church). 

 

Cherry Tots is a toddler

group for pre-school

children and their

parents/guardians to

meet and play. We have

toys, crafts, books and

jigsaws and lots of space

to sit and chat over a tea

or coffee. Come along to

see us – all we ask is a

£2 donation per family to

cover costs. 

 

The Village Hall Coffee

morning is starting up

again on Saturday 18th

September and Saturday

16th October 10.30am to

12 hot drinks and home

made cakes to eat in or

take away. 

Village Coffee Morning

CHERRY BURTON RAINBOWS NEEDS YOU!
 

Rainbows is a division of Girlguiding for girls aged 5 to 7
before they are old enough for Brownies.  It is a space for

girls to 'learn by doing' in a safe space.  We do games, sports,
arts and crafts and have fun!, Cherry Burton Rainbows was
the first to open in Beverley over 25 years ago.  Sadly, for

various reasons, some of our Guiders have had to step down
over the past year.  In order to keep the unit going we need

preferably 2 people to join our team of volunteers.  The
programme is structured, full training and support will be

given and experienced Guiders can work alongside you while
you find your feet if required.  Currently Rainbows meet at

the Sports Pavillion on Tuesday nights from 6 - 7 pm  
 

For more information please contact Sue Smith at
smihugh@aol.com

 
PLEASE HELP US TO SAVE CHERRY BURTON RAINBOWS! 

 THANK YOU.

Tots and Toddlers
Restarting



By this will
everybody
know that

you are my
disciples, if
you have

love for one
another. 

J E S U S -  J O H N  1 3 : 3 5  

The Open-Door Community Café
 

Have you visited the café or perhaps you may be interested
in volunteering? The café exists, on a not-for-profit basis, to
serve the needs of our community by providing opportunity

for all age groups to meet and socialise in a friendly and
informal atmosphere. We were so sorry that Rachael our

manager had to step down for family reasons; she had done
such a wonderful job. Many will remember all those hot

meals delivered to the door during lockdown.
 

Whilst not yet having another manager, our volunteers are
doing a great job in continuing to run the café, every Friday.

So many have commented on the great food and friendly
atmosphere.

 
So:

 
· Are you interested in the managers role? This is the only

paid role, and we are very open to discussing the specifics of
the role, including the hours, in pursuit of a mutually

beneficial way forward.
 

· Are you interested in joining our team of volunteers,
perhaps baking in your own home or preparing food, serving

in the cafe, washing up or just chatting to customers? This
does not have to be every week – we have a rota and you can

choose whichever slots you wish to fill.
 

· Have you visited us as a customer? If not, why not give it a
try? There is a play area for young children and the cakes are

really special! If walking up that hill is too much, we can
offer you a lift.

 
If you would like more information or an informal chat about
any aspect just ring Sue on 07816963510 or Howard on 01964

550746 or 07703 435468

Sept-Oct 
Please Pray

For...
To ask for prayer

email:
prayer@stmichaels
cherryburton.org.uk

 Open Door Cafe (behind the
church) is open with a

delicious array of home made
cakes & savouries. Come on
down for lunch or just a drink.
Open Fridays 10am to 3pm 

 



 Cherry Burton Sports Field and MUGGA

We’re on the lookout for

anyone interested to help

with Cherry Burton

Village Hall activities.

There’s lots of ways to

get involved from

maintenance to

management, and you

can commit to as little or

as much time as you’d

like. Please get in touch if

you’d like more

information.

As COVID-19 restrictions

lift, the Village Hall is

ready to take your

bookings. Check out our

Facebook page for

details of classes

currently being held.

Facebook:

@cherryburtonvillagehall

Email:

cherryburtonvillagehall@

gmail.com

Phone: Sam Kneeshaw

on 07963 887013

Help our
Village Hall

Yoga Fitness 
Classes begin again

again at Cherry Burton

Village Hall starting

Tuesday 6th July 

6pm to 7pm 

Sports Pavilion Update
 

We have nearly finished the Pavilion refurbishment. Last
year with the aid of grant money the exterior was completed

with new wall panels, new roof and new windows.
This year with the help of additional grants we have been
able to update the internal structure. The lounge/kitchen

has had new ceilings with LED lights and has been
completely redecorated. A new ladies changing room with a

shower and toilet has been installed and the two male
changing rooms have been upgraded with new sealed floors

and new showers.
 

What’s left to do? In the next couple months new vinyl
flooring will be laid in the lounge, kitchen and corridor

which only leaves the corridor to be redecorated.
 

Now we have a sports pavilion fit for purpose, how about the
ladies getting together and forming a ladies football or

cricket team.

Cherry Burton Village Hall - Whats on 
Delanoy Dancers at Cherry Burton Village Hall: Friday

 
Delanoy Darlings:9.30-10.00am (Parent and Toddler

session:18months-3years)-£5.50
Delanoy Dots: 10.00-10.45am (Ballet and Tap: 3-4years)-£5.50

 All new students get a trial class for £5 and if they enjoy
themselves and would like to sign up, fees are due

termly/remainder of the term.
 

 To find out more information or to book a trial class, please
contact Miss Fiona on: 07944280716 or email us

at:delanoydancers@gmail.com
Alternatively, you can book a trial through our website:

www.delanoydancers.co.uk
 

 Looking forward to meeting you soon! 
Co-principals

Fiona and Emma Delanoy

mailto:cherryburtonvillagehall@gmail.com


Messy Church at St Michael’s is Coming Back!!!
 

At Messy Church children of all ages, young people and adults come together to
have fun, make stuff, play games, share food and learn and worship with each

other.
We meet on the

 
First Sunday of each month from 3pm until 5pm

at St Michael’s Church, Cherry Burton
 

Everyone is welcome to join us,
whatever your age, with or without children!

 
(Please note that children need to be accompanied by an adult)

 
Our first session will be

 
Sunday 3rd October

 
We look forward to seeing you there – we have missed you!!



ACROSS 

1 Book that's to see novelist accepted by

South Africa (7,2,4) 

8 Gordon Brown's tax? (4) 

9 Woman with aspiration to go on the game

(5)

10 Second most important animal (4) 

11 He works at keeping body in good shape

(8)

12 Eastern saint from second century

impaled by a knight (6) 

13 This plant has a fat lot of value (10) 

16 William Hill (4) 

17 One gets in through support (4) 

18 Indication of relative lack of success in

exam – old Scottish one (5,5) 

20 One receiving deliveries of cooking mix (6) 

22 Emptied bottle, without getting tighter?

That's possible with this drink (4,4) 

24 Member of political party netting millions

(4) 

25 Before noon I depart with a friend (5) 

26 Song of Joy (4) 

27 It's attractive, currently! (13)

DOWN 

1 Former Marxist – not a good man – active in

organisation of removal of church privileges (15)

2 Actor involved in sex transformation (5) 

3 English pub on the green short of pennies –

being so, won't last long (9) 

4 New Orleans is a port (7) 

5 Listener's supporting new approaches (5)

6 Christ appears in a church in Devon (9) 

7 Information given to men in court after a

confession is obtained (15)

14 Go by the board procuring part of audio

system (9) 

15 Flavouring given to a Spanish wine (9) 

19 Girl told to travel to find mythical monster (7) 

21 Note parliamentary decision and respond (5)

23 Open mountain's home for serviceman (5)

Last Issue's Crossword Solutions

Contacts
Revd Richard Parkinson

Richard@stmichaelscherryburton.org

01964 503036 (Richard is unreachable

by phone on Tuesdays, Wednesdays &

Saturday)

Church Warden: Mrs Judi Pierson

judi.pierson@gmail.com

Director of Music: Mr Peter Osborne

Peter.Osborne4@nhs.netNews Editors

Mr Mike Ralphs and Mr Gavin Bullock

News@stmichaelscherryburton.org.uk

www.stmichaelscherryburton.org

Twitter - @St_MichaelsCB

Facebook - stmichaelscherryburton


